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Dear Parents & Friends of Boone High School,

Happy New Year, Boone Braves! 2019 was a tremendous year for our school and community. I am so proud of our 
teachers and students for their work last year, earning Boone another “A” school rating from the Department of 
Education. We look forward to continuing our climb in 2020 to becoming the top producer of successful students 
in the district, state, and eventually the nation.

Boone High School graduates boast one of the top post-secondary success rates of all Central Florida high schools. 
I am convinced this is overwhelmingly due to the experience our students receive in the rigorous coursework 
opportunities provided to them. At Boone High School we offer courses that allow students to push themselves 
academically, while preparing them with the skills and strategies needed to be successful in both AP and traditional 
coursework. We encourage all students to challenge themselves scholastically and offer an open-door policy to 
student enrollment in AP courses. Here are some key facts about AP enrollment at William R. Boone High School:

•	 Over 1,400 students are currently enrolled in at least one AP course at Boone High School.

•	 More than 2,500 AP courses are currently being taken by Boone High School students.

•	 Last year over 1,500 AP exams were taken and passed by Boone High School students, making it the 
most successful year of AP examination in Boone’s history.

•	 37% of Boone High School’s AP courses recorded a double-digit pass increase last year.

Congratulations to Mrs. Kathleen Carroll, our Boone High School 2018-2020 Teacher of the Year – what a 
deserving candidate. Mrs. Carroll truly has a heart for students and seeing them reach their academic potential. 
She works hard to build and maintain positive relationships with her students. With creativity, innovation, and 
great talent, Kathleen is able to take a very abstract subject and bring it within grasp of even the most struggling 
learner. Her mission is success for every student. As a teammate, Kathleen is kind, witty, energetic, and makes 
everyone feel welcome in her department. Kathleen is a great teacher and a data queen. She is always thinking 
of better ways of teaching a concept and implementing them in her classroom. Mrs. Carroll also really knows how 
to break down the data into subgroups so it is easier to read and more useful for her and her team of Algebra 
teachers in which she leads.

Congratulations are also in order for our Support Person of the Year, Jaime Hernandez. Mr. Hernandez is our 
custodian resident who opens the school each morning and works throughout the student day. Jaime has a heart 
of gold and a deep love for Boone. He goes above and beyond when he is asked to do any task, even if it includes 
coming in early or staying late. He is always working to make our campus look amazing. When you ask Jaime to 
help you with a task, you know it will be done right. He is highly dedicated to Boone and has earned a great deal 
of respect and admiration from the faculty and staff. Jaime is hard-working and takes pride in his campus. He is 
kind, compassionate, and willing to go above and beyond. He quickly assists teachers in need, even when it requires 
him to pause his own tasks, without a whisper of complaint. Jaime is humble and does not seek accolades; he 
simply has a heart to serve others.

Construction continues on campus with the building of our new gym. If you’ve driven on Mills lately, you’ve seen 
the progress. A final home athletic event in our current gymnasium will take place on Wednesday, March 11th 
with the boys’ volleyball junior varsity and varsity squads taking on Windermere. The Boone High School Athletic 
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Our Mission Statement
The mission of William R. Boone High 
School is to promote a safe learning 
environment with intense focus on 

student achievement.  With the support 
and involvement of faculty and family, the 
school community strives to prepare all 

students to think critically, act responsibly, 
and perform successfully in a technological 

and multicultural society.

Vision  
By working together, we will strive to inspire 

life-long learning and curiosity within and 
beyond the classroom.

Beliefs
We believe all students should have a 

respectful, safe, and nurturing environment.
•	 We believe in setting high expectations 

for all students to reach their greatest 
potential.

•	 We believe all students should 
experience a meaningful, rigorous 
curriculum delivered through strategic 
instruction.

•	 We believe students should be 
challenged and prepared for a 
changing global society and equipped 
with 21st century skills.

•	 We believe that as a staff we should 
foster a positive, supportive, and 
collegial working environment.
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Principal’s Message continues...

Association will celebrate this occasion with some special activities that will be announced on 
social media as that date gets closer.

We look forward to the opening of the new Wayne Rickman Gymnasium for the 2020-21 school 
year and will be holding a special event to commemorate this during the girls’ volleyball season 
and their first home game.

We are so grateful to our taxpayers for showing OCPS such great support over the years in voting 
to approve the half-cent sales tax and renew the 1 mill property tax. These are the funds which 
were used for building our new auditorium and gymnasium opening this summer. I would also 
like to thank the BHSAA and all of our community members and businesses that have donated 
to make the “Revive the Tribe” campaign a success. This project has been the first of its kind in 
Central Florida and possibly the state.

As we begin our journey into a new year, communication will be key to our success. Please visit 
our website at www.boonehs.ocps.net for all things “Boone Braves”. Here you can subscribe 
to our weekly newsletter “Totem Talk”, find links to other helpful forums such as the websites 
for the Boone Foundation, BHSAA, the Trading Post, PTSO, and gain access to our Facebook and 
Twitter pages. We are preparing for an extremely busy spring and these resources will be key 
to staying up to date every step of the way.

Forever Brave,

Dusty Johns

CTE Dual Enrollment
Applications Are Now Available

Apply Online Today  –  https://tinyurl.com/BHSOTC2020

Visit Your Career Specialist for More Information:
Ms. Kim Porterfield

Kimberley.porterfield@ocps.net

Follow Us
Follow each class on Instagram:
•	 @2020boonehs
•	 @boonehigh2021
•	 @boonehs2022
•	 @boonehs2023

www.boonehs.ocps.net
https://tinyurl.com/BHSOTC2020
mailto:Kimberley.porterfield@ocps.net
http://century-ac.com
http://www.ofsmidfl.com
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Student Services
Financial Aid Information:
This is a critical time of year for our seniors seeking Financial Aid support for college. The 
FAFSA application is a necessary step so that students can get loans, grants, and scholarships 
to help pay for college. All students were given the opportunity to complete the student portion 
of the FAFSA in class. If you need further assistance in completing the FAFSA, please do not 
hesitate to visit the College and Career Center here at Boone High School. Students who 
fully complete their FAFSA application will be entered into a drawing to win one of seven 
baskets that includes a free yearbook and a free prom ticket, Boone gear and candy. One 
student who completes his or her FAFSA application will win a laptop! *All seniors must 
have a social security number on file to ensure applications are linked correctly to Florida 
Bright Futures and FAFSA applications. If you are uncertain if your number is in our system, 
stop by Student Services.

Bright Futures Scholarships:
All seniors were given the opportunity to complete their bright futures application through 
their English class. Your student created an account on the Florida Bright Futures website 
and filled out the application. They can visit www.floridastudentfinancialaid.org to view their 
award status or to complete their application if they missed the session.

Valencia Dual Enrollment Students:
Applications open January 27th! The deadline to apply to Valencia Dual Enrollment is March 
3rd and the testing deadline is April 13th. Students should check the Valencia dual enrollment 
website for eligibility requirements. http://valenciacollege.edu/dual/

Magnet Program:
The Magnet application window will close on February 15, 2020. Please be sure to meet 
this deadline by submitting your application via: www.schoolchoice.ocps.net. Parents should 
receive notification of their student’s Magnet status via email.

All Seniors:
We would like to recognize your accomplishments! Please bring in all college letters of 
acceptance and scholarship offers to Mrs. Cullen in College and Career. Seniors who 
receive scholarships (whether they plan to use them or not) will be recognized in a 
slideshow at graduation and at Senior Awards Night. Students must bring documentation 
of the scholarship.

Valedictorian/Salutatorian:
Beginning with the class of 2020-2021, schools will only have one Valedictorian and one 
Salutatorian. The Valedictorian and Salutatorian will be the students who hold the highest 
weighted GPA based on the courses taken through the first seven (7) semesters of their 
high school coursework. Course taken in middle school for high school credit as well as 
any online courses or any dual enrollment courses will be included in these calculations. 
The Valedictorian will be the one student with the highest weighted GPA. The Salutatorian 
will be the student with the second highest weighted GPA. If two or more students have 
identical GPA when calculated to the third decimal place, all students with identical GPA 
will be recognized.

SGA and Boone's 62 amazing clubs collected over 3,200
non-perishable items for the annual WESH 2 News
Share Your Christmas Food Drive! Congratulations to
Mrs. Barker and the Law Honor Society, who collected
the most food per member! Thanks also go to SNHS,
Key Club, Junior Class and NHS!  
 

Upcoming SGA Dates
February 3-7: Freshman Class hosts Pennies for           
                        Patients collection
February 11th: Blood Drive
February 22nd: Bravethon Dance Marathon
February 29th: Green Up Boone (all club members
required)
March (TBA): SGA Elections
April 29th: Award Ceremony
 
 
 
 
 

Graduation:
The Graduation date for the Senior Class of 2020 will be held 
on May 23, 2020 at 7:30 pm in the UCF Addition Financial 
Arena. More details pertaining to tickets and parking will be 
announced later in the spring.

Course Request For Next School Year:
Starting in February and going into March, students will be 
meeting with the counselors to input their course requests 
for next school year. Course request forms are grade-specific 
and will be distributed by your students’ English teacher a few 
days prior to their registration day to allow them to have the 
opportunity to discuss their selections with you. If your student 
is unsure of the next level they need of a course, we recommend 
they speak with their current teacher(s) to get their input on 
proper placement. Course request forms are to be signed by 
the student and parent/guardian before being entered into the 
Skyward system. Students do not need to make an additional 
appointment with their counselor to discuss their selections 
as each student will have an opportunity to sit down with their 
counselor one on one during their allotted registration day. If 
your student is absent during the day their English class is set 
to go to Student Services, it is recommended that they email 
their counselor to find another available time.

Julie Bowyer
REALTOR®

Keller Williams at the Parks
11 S. Bumby Avenue, Suite 200, Orlando, FL 32803

407-758-0153
jbowyer@me.com
juliebowyer.com

www.floridastudentfinancialaid.org
http://valenciacollege.edu/dual
www.schoolchoice.ocps.net
http://juliebowyer.com
mailto:jbowyer@me.com
juliebowyer.com
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PTSO
Dear Boone Families, Happy New Year!

First off, I would like to say thank each of you who helped support our students, 
faculty and staff in 2019. Our Boone Community is like no other because of the 
generous support of our parents. I am so proud to be a part of this amazing 
school and enjoy working with each of you.

In October, PTSO hosted a Tailgate Lunch for our incredible faculty and staff 
headed up by our Teacher Appreciation Committee (Polly Flint, Gerri Padron, 
Beth Seabrook and Julie Chamberlin). The PTSO Junior Class Committee 
(Debbie Bullock, Allston Ball, Suzanne Tagman, Ellis Searl, and Darcie Griffin) 
assisted the Junior class with our Homecoming dance which was well attended 
and enjoyed by the students. We would like to thank Mrs. Rodriquez, the 
Junior class SGA, and all the parent volunteers for their dedication and hard 
work. Each class committee hosted a Class Dinner before the Homecoming 
Dance. Thank you to the parents who opened their homes and hosted and to 
the parents who volunteered. The students had a wonderful time and got to 
make great memories with their peers. In November, the Hospitality Committee 
(Erin Summer and Melissa Ramb) assisted with Teach-In by providing snacks 
and beverages to our amazing guest speakers.

During November and December, the holidays kept us all very busy. During this 
season, the Braves Bounty (Sarah Doherty and Carolyn Ward) and Kemosabe 
Kloset (Tracy Losch and Amy Bhavsar) teams created lasting relationships and 
made many wishes come true. Braves Bounty provided Thanksgiving and Holiday 
Meal Bags to many needy students and their families. The Kemosabe Kloset 
provided gifts to over one hundred students during our Holly Jolly Holiday Event. 
Thank you to the volunteers that give tirelessly to these Brave students and 
families. I am humbled and reminded of how wonderful and generous our Boone 
Community is during the holiday season. The Senior Breakfast was enjoyed by all 
thanks to the Senior Class and the PTSO Senior Activities Committee (Charmon 
Shuford, Jackie Candelaria, Christina Krantz, Shannon Woodrow, Stacey Dalton). 
Nothing gets you into the holiday spirit like Mr. Johns dressed as Santa!

The Sophomore Activities Committee (Betty Tehrani, Julie Whittaker, Jenna 
Stallard, Karen Evans and Dawn Herron) helped with the Honors Breakfast 
where over 700 of our Brave Students were invited. Thank you again for your 
contributions of food items and time as these events wouldn’t be possible 
without your generosity. In December, our Teacher Appreciation committee 
hosted our annual Christmas Luncheon for the faculty and staff catered by 

Olive Garden and all desserts were provided by our parent volunteers. Thank 
you to everyone who donated home-made baked goods and volunteered. We 
cannot thank our faculty and staff enough for all the wonderful things they do!

There are many more events we have planned in the months to come including 
Prom, Teacher Appreciation, Blood Drives, Baccalaureate, Senior Olympics 
and Graduation. If you would like to volunteer, we would love to have you! All 
volunteer opportunities are posted on our PTSO Facebook pages and emailed 
out to contacts on our mailing list. If you would like to be notified of volunteer 
opportunities and receive school updates via email, please sign up at https://
facebook.us13.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=9536df14420742255fb63f7
f0&id=69d2aab4af . All incoming Freshman parents are encouraged to get 
plugged in now and may do so using this link. Sign up under Class of 2024 
and you will begin receiving information from Boone High School PTSO. You 
can also follow us on Facebook at Boone Braves and on the page just for 
Freshman, Boone Braves 2024.

Please follow our BHS PTSO Calendar which includes sporting, drama, 
chorus, band, fundraising and all public meetings and events. You may 
view this calendar and even add it to your own personal calendar or 
home screen by using the link: https://calendar.google.com/calendar/
embed?src=boonebravesptsa@gmail.com&ctz=America/New_York&pli=1 .

Show your Boone spirit by purchasing a “WE ARE BOONE” or “Home of a 
2020 Boone High Senior” yard sign! They are $15.00 and are available in the 
front office during school hours. Grade level magnets are also available for 
purchase for each graduating year and are $5 each. “HOME OF A BHS 2020 
GRADUATE” yard signs will be coming soon. Please visit BoonePTSO.com to 
purchase your yard signs. All merchandise is available for pick up at the BHS 
Front Desk the Wednesday following your completed purchase.

Lastly, the PTSO Nominating Committee is actively looking for people to serve 
as officers and committee chairs for 2020-2021. This is an opportunity for you 
to connect with the school, students, teachers and staff. If you are interested in 
serving next year, please contact Jessica Pullum at BooneHighSchoolBraves@
gmail.com. Thank you for your support and dedication to our school and I look 
forward to seeing you on campus!

Forever Brave,
Lisa Sconyers, PTSO President 2019-2020
lisa.sconyers@gmail.com  •  BooneHighSchoolBraves@gmail.com

Trading Post
With cooler weather upon us, be sure to check out The Trading Post online spirit store for hoodies, 
jackets, blankets and much more. Boone gear makes great gifts for students, parents and alumni. 
E gift cards now available.

https://facebook.us13.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=9536df14420742255fb63f7f0&id=69d2aab4af
https://facebook.us13.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=9536df14420742255fb63f7f0&id=69d2aab4af
https://facebook.us13.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=9536df14420742255fb63f7f0&id=69d2aab4af
http://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=boonebravesptsa@gmail.com&ctz=America/New_York&pli=1
http://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=boonebravesptsa@gmail.com&ctz=America/New_York&pli=1
BoonePTSO.com
mailto:BooneHighSchoolBraves@gmail.com
mailto:BooneHighSchoolBraves@gmail.com
mailto:lisa.sconyers@gmail.com
mailto:BooneHighSchoolBraves@gmail.com
http://BHSTradingPost.com
http://FerrellWM.com
http://PavlikChiropractic.com
http://www.racloseconstruction.com
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PTSO

 Boone Scholarship Application  
⋅ William R. Boone High School  ⋅  1000 E. Kaley Street  ⋅  Orlando, FL 32806   

Boone PTSO is proud to offer…   $500 scholarships to be awarded to Boone graduating seniors who are members of our 
PTSO. Applications are due to Mrs. Cullen in College and Career by March 12, 2020! 

Awarded funds will be administered directly to the student’s institution for post secondary education. 

Applicant Contact Information: (Please Print) Date Submitted: _________________________________ 

Student Name: __________________________ ________________________________________ 
FIRST  LAST 

Contact Info: ____________________________ ________________________________________ 
PHONE #          Check here is number is text enabled  E-MAIL

Parent/Guardian Name: _________________________     _____________________________________ 
FIRST   LAST 

Contact Info: ____________________________ ________________________________________ 
PHONE # Check here is number is text enabled  E-MAIL

Boone High School will maintain all rights to any ideas and concepts submitted during the 
application process. If submitting additional pieces of paper along with your application, please include 

your name and “Boone PTSO Scholarship Application” at the top of each sheet. 

(Please print answers) 

What are your plans for continued education after graduation? : 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Tell us in 50 words or less how you have been involved with or benefited from the PTSO at Boone High School:  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

What social events, activities, clubs, organizations, sports, etc. have you participated in while a student at Boone? :  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please write a 250 word essay/plan on the following topic: 

What do you see as the biggest need for students and/or teachers & staff in the Boone High School and what 
would you do  about it?

PTSO Use Only: 

_________________________________________________________ Grade Level and graduation verification:  
(By Guidance Department) Signature 

_________________________________________________________ 
Signature 

Membership Verification: 
(By Membership Chairman) 

Date Processed:  _________________________________________________________ 

PTSO

http://HarveyBakerPlumbing.com
http://www.brokenpencilaccounting.com
http://ahu.edu
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From the Business/Technology Department
Earn free Valencia credit hours by taking business/technology classes…

Students will soon be choosing their schedules for the 2020-2021 school year. Please refer to the list 
of business/technology elective classes and talk to your student about the benefits of learning industry 
standard software and the free college credits associated with these classes.

•	 Digital Information Technology (DIT)
»» Learn Microsoft Office software (Word, Excel, and PowerPoint)
»» Students can earn Microsoft Office Specialist (MOS) certification and
»» 9 free credit hours at Valencia*
»» Please contact michael.martinac@ocps.net for more information

•	 Digital Design 1, 2, 3
»» Learn Adobe software (Photoshop, Illustrator, InDesign, & Dreamweaver)

›› Digital Design 1: Students can earn Adobe Photoshop certification
›› Digital Design 2: (Pre-requisite: Digital Design 1) Honors level course
›› Students continue to certify in Adobe software and can earn 3 free Valencia credit hours*
›› Digital Design 3: (Pre-requisite: Digital Design 2) Honors level course
›› Students can continue to certify in Adobe software.

	� Please contact colleen.dugan@ocps.net for more information.

•	 Digital Video Production 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6 (All levels are Honors classes)
»» Level 1—Students learn Final Cut Pro X, Adobe Premiere Pro
»» Level 2—Students continue to use the software used in Level 1 and have the opportunity to 

compete in local, state, and national competitions (can certify in Premiere Pro CC 2018)
»» Level 3—Students continue to use the same software, begin training in the control room and 

studio while creating independent video portfolio for Valencia Career Pathway (can earn 3 free 
hours of Valencia credit) **application and teacher approval

»» Level 4—Students continue to use the same software from Levels 1-3 and are eligible to be a part 
of Brave TV News daily school news production and program **application and teacher approval

»» Levels 5, 6—Studio Management (must be approved by teacher)
	� Please contact robin.brillante@ocps.net for further information

Additional Business/Technology Courses Offered Include:
•	 Journalism 1—Contact bridgette.norris@ocps.net for more information.

•	 Advanced Placement Computer Science A
•	 Advanced Placement Computer Science Principles

•	 Foundations of Programming Honors

Contact james.mitchell@ocps.net for more information 
about these courses.

*Valencia credits are not dual enrollment credits. Students 
must successfully complete one course at Valencia 

after graduation from high school in order to claim 
the credits earned while at Boone. This is an 

articulation agreement with Valencia and is 
subject to change.

www.FloridaFootDocs.com

We care about every step you take.

5 Convenient Locations

407-278-4892Call us at:
Feet hurt, ankle’s sore, need relief?

See our physicians at:

mailto:michael.martinac@ocps.net
mailto:colleen.dugan@ocps.net
mailto:robin.brillante@ocps.net
mailto:bridgette.norris@ocps.net
mailto:james.mitchell@ocps.net
http://www.FloridaFootDocs.com
http://www.colgansauto.com
http://www.inhometutorsorlando.com
http://www.familymc.com
http://www.MartinDontics.com
http://edwardjones.com
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Testing Schedule 2020
All testing (except SAT and ACT) will be done on the students school issued laptop. Students 
are expected to come to school with a fully charged laptop every day. If your child is having 
issues with their laptop please make sure they come to the Media Center for technology 
help at least 1 week before testing.

Feb. 10th	 PERT (select 10th - 12th)

Feb. 24th	 FSA Writing Retakes (11th & 12th needing grad. requirement)

Feb. 27th & 28th	 FSA Reading Retakes (11th/12th needing grad. requirement)

Mar. 2nd & 3rd	 Alg/Geo Retakes (select 9th – 12th)

Mar. 4th	 School Day SAT (all 11th)

Mar. 5th – 9th	 PMA3 (whole school on block schedule)

Mar. 10th	 ACT School Day NCR (12th needing concordant)

Mar. 27th	 NAEP (select 12th graders)

April 1st	 FSA Writing (all 9th and 10th)

April 27th	 PERT (12th needing concordant score only)

April 28th – 30th	 Senior CFE (whole school on adjusted bell schedule)

May 4th & 6th	 FSA Reading (all 9th & 10th)

May 7th & 8th	 Alg/Geo EOC

May 11th	 US History EOC

May 12th	 Biology EOC

May 19th	 PERT (10th for DE & 11th for DE or concordant)

May 20th – 22nd	 CFE (9th – 11th – whole school on adjusted bell schedule)

If you need to sign up for PERT or any retakes go to: www.tiny.cc/boonetest at least 1 week 
before the testing date. If you have any questions please contact:

Christina Hedke, Testing Coordinator
407-893-7261
Christina.hedke@ocps.net

Don't miss the award-winning Boone Theatre's production of 
"Kiss Me, Kate" March 5-7th! The battle of the sexes takes 
center stage as former spouses feud onstage and off during a 
musical presentation of The Taming of the Shrew. Sophisticated, 
romantic and delightfully hilarious, Kiss Me, Kate boasts a 
sparkling Cole Porter score and a brilliant book from Sam and 
Bella Spewack.

Tickets on sale now at www.teachtix.com/bhs .

BHS Theatre’s Production
PRESENTS...

www.tiny.cc/boonetest
mailto:Christina.hedke@ocps.net
http://teachtix.com/bhs
www.teachtix.com/bhs
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Prom 2020 Information
Date:	 April 18, 2020
Time:	 Check in begins at 6:00 p.m.
•	 Doors to the ballroom open at 6:30 p.m.
•	 Dinner begins promptly at 6:45 p.m. Any student arriving after dinner is served, may not receive 

their food and will not be given a refund.
•	 Late arrival is not permitted. Students not checked in by 7:15 p.m. will not be allowed entrance to 

the dance. No Refunds will be given.
Location/Theme:
•	 The location and theme will be announced with a digital prom invitation that will be posted to Canvas 

on February 14, 2020 inviting all juniors and seniors to the dance.
Dress Code:
•	 The dress code is formal. If you are not sure if your outfit is acceptable, please see any administrator 

before the dance to confirm you will be allowed in.
Acceptable Unacceptable

Formal dresses (dress length should stay within the 
schools dress code-nothing too short)

Midriff open (sides cut out or belly showing)

Suits Plunging necklines
Spaghetti straps or strapless Plunging backlines

Dress pants Anything deemed too revealing

Dress shoes
No hats, sunglasses, or canes are permitted inside the 

dance
Dress shirt with collar and tie

Note: Any student not in dress code will not be admitted to prom and no refunds will be given.

Check in:
•	 Students must have their I.D. and ticket with them at the time of check in.

During the dance:
•	 Our dancing policy will be in effect. Students will receive a wristband at check in. If they are dancing 

inappropriately the wristband will be cut. If they are caught dancing inappropriately again, they will 
be asked to leave the dance.

•	 Behavior should be appropriate. This is a school function. If OCPS rules and regulations have not 
been followed by the student or the guest of a BHS student, administration reserves the right use 
appropriate disciplinary action set forth by Boone High school and OCPS.

Guests:
•	 All guests who are not BHS students must fill out and fax in a BHS 

dance guest form to purchase a ticket.
•	 Guests should be of high school age and under 21 the night of the 

dance.
•	 Should a guest arrive who is not of proper age, that guest will be 

revoked entry and will not be refunded.
•	 Administration reserves the right to remove a student from this event if a student or 

accompanying person displays inappropriate behavior.
Ticket sales:
•	 Ticket sales will be held March 30th – April 3rd. This is the only week tickets will be sold. Please 

note: NO TICKETS WILL BE SOLD THE WEEK OF THE DANCE.

•	 Tickets will be sold during both lunches in the gym lobby.

•	 Students must have with them their ID and an obligation form that is signed by them and their 
parents. At ticket sales, an administrator will check to verify they have a 2.0 cumulative GPA and 
that the student has no obligations.

•	 Students can pay online using SchoolPay or cash or check in the gym lobby. Students who pay 
online must bring the receipt to ticket sales to pick up their actual ticket and to reserve their seat.

•	 Students will choose their seat and food choice at the time of purchase in the gym lobby. Seating is 
on a first come first serve basis and you cannot save seats. If students want to sit with their friends, 
they should buy their tickets early to reserve their seats. The ballroom will fill up quickly. NO SEAT 
CHANGES WILL BE MADE. Tickets are nonrefundable.

Dean H. Whitman, DMD
Pablo Martinez, DMD

Don E. Tillery, Jr., DMD 
Avery D. Goldberg, DDS
Aaron L. Campbell, DMD

407-629-4444
oofs.net

MY LIFE BACK”
Former Patient - Recovery Solutions

TO SCHEDULE A FREE AND CONFIDENTIAL ASSESSMENT CALL 

407-281-7000

Substance Use Disorder and
Mental Health Care

Often times life can be overwhelming. We are here. Let us help
you navigate through life’s sometimes unpredictable turns.

 
 
 

Adult Acute Mental Health Inpatient Treatment
Adult Detox and Medication Assistance Treatment Programs

Adult Co-occurring Disorder Treatment
Children and Adolescent Acute Care 

“I’VE BEEN GIVEN

2500 Discovery Dr. Orlando, FL 32826     www.universitybehavioral.com

http://SouthBeachTanningCompany.com
http://UnitedTrophy.com
http://www.oofs.net
http://lochhavenvet.com
http://www.universitybehavioral.com
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Planning Your Schedule?
This catalog is a resource that represents the current curriculum and course offerings for AP and ELECTIVE courses at William R. Boone High School. 
This course catalog does not include course descriptions for core academic courses. For more information on these courses please visit the CPalms course 
description & directory.

It is designed to guide students and parents toward informed decisions concerning courses and programs. Each course selection should be part of an 
overall plan for the student’s education and career goals and should be chosen thoughtfully. Students and parents should read this guide completely. 
School counselors are the registration experts and problem solvers while the subject area teachers are the best source for course information.

AP &  ELECTIVE
COURSE CATALOG

20-21

Check out the BHS Course Catalog!
-Course Descriptions
-Teacher information

-Prerequisites 
& more! 

tinyurl.com/rno9zav

MECHANIC SERVICE

http://tinyurl.com/rno9zav
http://www.fmauto.com
http://staceyfloridarealestate.com
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Schedule  
Saturday, February 22, 2020 
6:30am  Packet Pick up and Same Day Registration 
7:15am  Youth Run (6 & under – 100 yards on field) 
7:30am  5K Race time (3.1 miles) 

Registration & Entry Fee 
All registrations will be completed online. Go to 
https://boone.ticketmac.com/event/12th-Annual-5K-
Boone-Brave-Run to register.  Links can also be found 
on BooneAthletics.com website or Boone Braves 
Athletics Facebook page.  Entry fees are non-
refundable.   

$25 
$35 
$25 (includes shirt)

Student   
Adult (over age 20)    
Non-Runner Booster  
Youth (6 & under) FREE (must register for shirt) 
All registrations received after 3:00PM  
WEDNESDAY, FEB 12TH will incur a $10 late fee. 

T-Shirts
The first 600 paid registrations will receive a 2020 5K Brave 
Run race shirt.  Registrations after February 12th are not 
guaranteed shirt sizes and will be first come first serve at 
packet pick up. 

All Entries 
Runners and walkers are welcome to this event.  This is a 
fun, community fundraising run; be sure to look at the 
display clock  when you cross the finish line.  Awards will be 
given to the top 3 female and male student runners. 

Day of Race Registration 
Online registration will be open until 7:20 am Feb 22nd

(no paper registrations) 
Race shirt NOT guaranteed 

Packet Pick Up 
Front Office 
Thursday, Feb 20th 7:00-8:30am , 11:00-12:30pm, 2:00-3:30pm 
Friday, Feb 21st 7:00-8:30am, 11:00-12:30pm,  2:00-3:30pm 

Location & Parking 
Boone High School neighborhood (race course online).  Parking 
available in the student parking lot off of Mills, between Kaley 
and Michigan Street.  NO parking allowed in the faculty lot off 
Summerlin due to it being part of race route. 

Restrictions 
For safety reasons, in-line skates, skateboards, bikes, dogs, etc 
will not be allowed in the race or on the field. 

Sponsorships 
Please go to BooneAthletics.com to find out more information.  
All sponsorships must be received by January 17th to be included 
on the race t-shirt. 

Please direct questions to Laura Goeb at  
BooneAthletics@gmail.com 

******************************************************************************************
50% of Every Dollar Raised Goes Directly to Your Designated Team/Club/Class/Future Brave! 

(The Remaining 50% Covers Race Costs and Boone HS Athletic Facility Improvements) 

SPEAR-IT Awards 
(Teams/Club/Classes/Future Braves are Eligible to Receive only 1 of the Named Awards) 

Largest “Total Amount Paid” earns their 50% + $1,000  
Most overall registrants earns their 50% + $250 

2nd largest “Total Amount Paid” earns their 50% + $500 
Enroll the highest % of their roster earns their 50% + $250 

Braves Bounty
1 in 5 children go to bed hungry every 
night in Central Florida. The Braves 
Bounty, an on-campus resource 
center, gives our Braves food and 
supplies so they can be successful 
in school. These resources are 
available from the Bounty:

•	 Snack bags- available at the 
front desks in Guidance and 
the Main Office

•	 Groceries- discreetly packaged 
meal kits to take home (stop by 
the front office after school to 
pick one up)

•	 Toiletries- including feminine 
products, dental care and 
deodorant available at the 
Main Office

•	 School supplies- available 
through Guidance Counselors 
or Ms. Poffenberger

Donations via school pay are 
very much appreciated and every 
penny goes to filling our pantry. 
Please consider food donations 
and gift card donations (Publix, 
Walmart, Target) to keep our 
supplies stocked.

Please contact Sarah Doherty or 
Carolyn Ward at BravesBounty@
gmail.com with any questions.

Thanks to your donations, the 
Bounty provided “stockings” full 
of toiletries, socks, and candy to 
150 students during the Holly Jolly 
celebration in December!

https://boone.ticketmac.com/event/12th-Annual-5K-Boone-Brave-Run

http://boone.ticketmac.com/event/12th-Annual-5K-Boone-Brave-Run
mailto:BravesBounty@gmail.com
mailto:BravesBounty@gmail.com
https://boone.ticketmac.com/event/12th
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Boone Braves Athletics
The Boone High School Athletic Department would like to announce that the following student-athletes 
received East All-Metro 1st Team selections for the Fall sports season.

Girls Volleyball
Zoe Talabong
Sierra Tagman (Academic Award)

Girls Bowling
Lacey Reid

Girls Cross Country
Carolyn Brown
Megan Dolan

Boys Cross Country
Jack Krantz

Football
Christian Roberts
Grayson Crawford
Shambre Jackson
Landon Nedabylek
Cole Nibert

Also, the Fall 2019 FHSAA Academic Team Champions have been announced. Each team must have a 
cumulative GPA of 3.0 to qualify. This past year in our classification, 8 of our 10 varsity teams made the 
grade. Highlighting that achievement was girls volleyball, which finished 3rd overall with a team GPA of 
3.661 and girls golf which finished 2nd overall with a team GPA of 3.825.

While our Boone Brave Winter athletes are finishing 
up strong with basketball, soccer, wrestling, girls 
weightlifting and cheer, the Spring season is starting 
with the following sports:

•	 Baseball

•	 Crew

•	 Flag Football (girls)

•	 Lacrosse (boys & girls)

•	 Softball

•	 Tennis (boys & girls)

•	 Track (boys & girls)

•	 Volleyball (boys)

•	 Water Polo (boys & girls)

•	 Weightlifting (boys)

Please visit the BHS Athletic website for up to date 
athletic information: www.booneathletics.com and 
follow us on Facebook at Boone Braves Athletics. To 
help answer any specific questions please contact:

Kevin Demer, Athletic Director at 
kevin.demer@ocps.net or (407) 893-7215

R E G I S T E R  N O W !  

boone.ticketmac.com
50% of Every Registration 
Goes Directly to Your Designated Boone Team/Club!

(The remaining 50% covers race costs and 
Boone HS athletic facility improvements)

R E G I S T E R  N O W !  

boone.ticketmac.com
50% of Every Registration 
Goes Directly to Your Designated Boone Team/Club!

(The remaining 50% covers race costs and 
Boone HS athletic facility improvements)

https://boone.ticketmac.com/event/12th-Annual-5K-Boone-Brave-Run

$25
BONUS1SIGN•UP

Join
TODAY!

OPENACCOUNTONLINE

$25
BONUS1SIGN•UP

$25
BONUS1SIGN•UP

Join
TODAY!

OPENACCOUNTONLINE

www.booneathletics.com
mailto:kevin.demer@ocps.net
http://boone.ticketmac.com
https://boone.ticketmac.com/event/12th
http://www.midflorida.com
http://centralfloridaderm.com
http://www.wawa.com
http://www.OrthoDrDann.com


Non-Profit Organization
U.S. Postage Paid

Orlando, FL
Permit #2346

Orange County Public Schools
William R. Boone H.S.
1000 East Kaley Street
Orlando Florida 32806

12

Speak Up For Students
The Boone High School community of students, 
teachers, parents, family, and alumni has a strong 
tradition of advocating for our public schools. If 
you are new to Boone we hope you will join us 
and add your voice!

Most of the policies that impact our students and professional educators are decided 
in Tallahassee. The state legislature determines our school funding, testing policies and 
graduation requirements. The 2019 Legislative Session saw a small increase in per pupil 
funding but Florida still lags the nation in investing in students and supporting teacher 
salaries. Additionally, they passed a law that will funnel tax dollars to privately owned 
schools with zero accountability or oversight.

The Florida Legislature will convene January 14th to begin passing new laws and a new 
budget during the 2020 Legislative Session. They are expected to tackle the issue of 
Florida’s teacher pay this session. Watch the Boone Braves Facebook (https://www.
facebook.com/groups/385408631513786/) group for easy ways you can speak up for our 
kids and teachers. This is a big election year so make sure you are registered to vote at your 

current address. You (and your 
student) may register online at 
RegisterToVoteFlorida.gov .

Brave Aid Jan 17th

Green Up Boone Feb 29th

Senior Olympics March 12th

Prom April 18th

Grad Bash April 24th

Awards Night April 29th

Seniors Last Day May 13th

Graduation May 23rd

Baccalaureate TBD

Senior Check Out TBD

Graduation Practice TBD

 OTC PROGRAM FAIR

Parents and guardians are welcome

Orange Technical College - Mid Florida Campus
1600 Building (Launch Site) 

2900 West Oak Ridge Road
Orlando, FL 32809

Tuesday, February 25, 2020
6:00 - 8:00 PM

ATTENTION SENIORS!
Learn about the career training programs offered at the five 

Orange Technial College (OTC) Campuses

https://www.facebook.com/groups/385408631513786
https://www.facebook.com/groups/385408631513786
http://RegisterToVoteFlorida.gov

